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ƘŜǊŜύ 
 

As we are nearing the end of the academic year, the weeks seem to be flying past at a faster and 
faster pace. Please take note of the important dates and events coming up as there is only three 
weeks left of term. We are hoping that the weather continues to improve so that the Education 
Outside the Classroom experiences like camp and Beach Education are more enjoyable for all.  
 

With the decorated Christmas Tree in the foyer filling up with  donated gifts for families who are 
less fortunate at Christmas, we thank you for encouraging our children to think of others at this 
time and practising manaakitanga, aroha and empathy.  To prevent Christmas focusing on what 
we can get, we encourage everyone to consider what it would be like to wake up on Christmas 
morning without giftsé and how the families of children who are unable to provide these for their 
children would feel too.  
 

Invites are coming home to all the wonderful people who have helped out around the school   
during the year. Just in case your invite gets lost or missed, please note the date for the Helpers 
Morning Tea is on Friday 14 December, and come along from 10:30 - 11:30am to join us to have 
a special morning tea to say thank you for your support during 2018.  
 
Written reports come home to you on Wednesday 12 November so look out for these too. 
 

Have a great week. 
 

Noho ora mai    
Karen   
                                                                                                                               

Important Dates  
29 November Hub 1 Beach Education 

30 November Values Show at school (in hall) 

4 December Hub 2 Beach Education 

5 - 7  December Year 5 and Year 6 Camp 

Wednesday 5  

December 

Last day to bring gifts for Pack 

the Bus . Bring before 10:00am 

Friday 7 December Pizza orders due in  by 9am for 

lunch on 14 December  

11 - 12 December Hub 4 Beach Education 

Wednesday 12  Dec End of Year Reports come home 

Friday 14 December Helpers Morning Tea - 10:30am 

Friday 14 December Pizza Fundraising Lunch 

Tuesday 18              

December 

Last day of the school year - 

12.30pm finish 
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Look out for the Pizza 

order forms coming 

home this Friday for 

the Pizza lunch on 

Friday 14 December . 

Manaakitanga/aroha or empathy is not about judging others. 
It is about considering their perspective and how they may be 
feeling. It is about thinking in a different space - ie: trying to 
turn ourselves off so we can attempt to understand how 
things are for others. 
 

By being fully present (ie: not interrupting, giving advice, 
changing the subject or being on our phones/ipads) it helps 
us to  pay attention. By listening and looking carefully as we 
give others our undivided attention, we can connect with them 
to try to understand how they are feeling and what we can do 
to help.   
 

Everyone of us has the ability to do this. We all have the capacity to be caring, understanding and 
mindful of others. In our fast paced world with media and devices that provide instant responses, 
we can forget to switch off from our wants or needs to truly listen to others.  
 

Focusing on slowing down to practice empathy can help us to support our child/ren to increase 
their empathy too.  As we increase our awareness of what this might look like, sound like and feel 
like we have a greater chance of considering other people, endeavouring to understand them and 
caring for them.  This manaakitanga helps us live in a more caring, responsive world. 

Character Education 

Assembly Dates - Term 4  

30 November Kapa Haka/Choir/Band - 2:15pm 

14 December Presentations  Assembly - 2:15pm 

18 December Final Assembly + Farewell to Year 6   

11:30am - 12:30pm 



Hui = to gather, assemble, a meeting 
 
 

Pronunciation = who-ee 
 
 

E haere ana tǕtou ki te hui raranga. 
We are going to the weaving meeting. 
 

MǕ te rangatira o te iwi te hui e tǭmata ki te karakia. 
The chief of the tribe will begin the meeting with the prayer. 
 

Kei te papa tuatoru te hui Ǖ te ahiahi nei.  
The meeting will be held on the third floor this afternoon.  
 

E hui ana a Rama rǕua ko Pita ki te pǕtaka kǾrero.  
Rama and Pita are meeting in the library.  
 

Kupu Hou (new word)  

The FUNdraisers are holding a Pizza 
lunch on the last Friday of the term - 
14 December. 
 
Please look out for the order form that 
will be sent home this Friday. 
 
Orders are due back in by 9am on Friday 7 December. 

Dental Van on Site 

The Bee Healthy Dental Mobile is at Bellevue from 6 November - 29           
November. Once seen, your child will be given a letter that informs you of 
what happens next.  
 

Your local Hub clinic is:  
Raroa Hub Clinic Haumia Street Johnsonville  

 Phone 0800 825 583.   
 

To book or reschedule your appointment, or update your contact details, 
please call 0806 2801, or contact at Private Bag 31907 Lower Hutt                                              
or www.beehealthy.org.nz | 0800 TALK TEETH (825 583)  

Fundraising Pizza Lunch 

Many thanks toé  
 

 

Kate, Rachael, Frank, Maua, Sandra, Nerys, Tracy, Renata, Alannah, 
Aminath and Dawn for supervising on the Beach Ed trip with Hub 3 
on Wednesday last week. 
 
To the Hub 1 parents for volunteering to help with the Zoo trip that 
unfortunately had to be cancelled again due to bad weather.  Thank 
you for your patience. 

Thank you 

Road Patrols Next Week 
Please Note é. 
When our wonderful Year 5 and Year 6 students 
are on camp next week, there will be two adults 
acting as Road Patrollers to assist people  
crossing the road on Bancroft Terrace.  A                    
special thank you to Jennifer who has kindly     
volunteered to donate her time every day before 
and after school (ie: from Wednesday 5       
December - Friday 7 December) to assist with 
this. Kia ora Jennifer. 

We Need Your Help! 

This term Bellevue FUNdraisers still have the following 
events that need the help of volunteers.   
 
On Sunday 2 December we will be selling reusable mesh 
produce bags at the Johnsonville Market 7:30am and 
1:30pm. Finally, on Friday 14 December we are holding 
the annual festive bake sale and sausage sizzle from 
3:00pm ï 4:30pm at school.    
 
In order for these events to be successful we need a       
number of volunteers to help run the stalls.  Please        
remember to fill out the FUNdraisers notice that was sent 
home letting us know when you can help, and return it to 
your childôs class or the office ASAP.  
 
Thank you for supporting these events and helping to raise 
money for the Bellevue School Jubilee 
Corner playground development project. 

Safety First 

PLEASE é. 
Please drive slowly when approaching the school crossing and 
look carefully to see if the signs are out as recently a number of 
people have driven through while the signs have been are out.  
This is to ensure the safety of our students and Road Patrollers. 
 

PLEASE é. 
Remember that children look at adults as role               
models for behaviour. By using the school 
Road Patrol Crossing you are helping all our 
students be safe. Please do not be tempted to 
cross outside this crossing area when the Road 
Patrols are on duty. 
 
 



Enviro Day 

Bellevue School is an Enviroschool and to celebrate this the Enviro Group 

organised a whole school 'Enviro Day'.  

The Enviro students designed lots of exciting activities including -                 

a scavenger hunt, bug hunt, planting flax seeds, looking after the special 

Hub areas of the school (gardening, rubbish collecting etc), compost tours, 

chalk drawings, and environment themed colouring in sheets to name a 

few.  

Finally the Enviro students helped pick and plant native plants for the new 

sandpit area. A fun day was had by all. 


